
Diocesan Mission Collection
July 20-21, 2019
Dear Friends in Christ,

Next weekend is our annual Diocesan Mission Collection.  The Gospel for this Sunday, the Parable of the Good Samaritan, anticipates that appeal.
A scholar asks Jesus “Who is my neighbor?”  Jesus answers with a story of a traveler beaten and robbed.  A ritual priest and then a Levite ignore the man’s plight.  Then a despised Samaritan stops, binds the man’s wounds, takes him to shelter and pays for his care.
This is the neighbor, the one who shows mercy, the one who loves God by loving those in need.  Neighbor is not defined by proximity, ethnicity, or nationality.  For the Good Samaritan, and for us, it is defined by need.
We are the Good Samaritan when we support our Mission Collection.  We are binding wounds and providing care when we give to support the health ministry of Fr. Dandi Bermejo in the Philippines, to maintain parishes as compassionate communities of faith in Peru, or to feed hungry children in Mexico.

We identify as the Good Samaritan, but mission today urges us to see ourselves as the traveler in need as well.  We may not have those physical needs, but priests from Africa and India are ministering to our spiritual needs.  Through our mission funds, we respond by helping their churches and communities.
Mission today is a relationship, a mutual sharing of charity and mercy.  Our Mission Collection makes this possible.  I ask you to be generous, not because you have to, but because loving our neighbor is the way we love God.
Given all the suffering from tornadoes and flooding, some might insist that charity and mercy start at home.  I agree, but we can’t stop there.  The episodic devastation we experience is a way of life for many.  Most of us have been so abundantly blessed that we can help both.
Asking your prayers and the intercession of St. Francis Xavier and St. Therese of Lisieux, co-patrons of the missions, I am







Sincerely yours in Christ,






Most Reverend W. Shawn McKnight, S.T.D.
Bishop of Jefferson City

N.B.:  This letter should be read from the pulpit or printed in its entirety in your bulletin on the weekend of July 13-14, 2019.
